## Proceedings of Regular Board Meeting

October 10, 2017

The meeting was called to order by Village President, Bruce Kniprath at 6:00 PM. Present were Treasurer Yach; Clerk Peters; and all Trustees, namely, Dorshorst, Hartjes, Steinle, and Ziebell. Absent; none. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited to open the meeting.

The minutes of the preceding meeting were approved as typed and distributed.

Notices have been sent to violators of the Village's revised junk ordinances. Today was the last day to respond. Some have been making an effort to clean up their mess and others have not. To those who have not citations can be issued.

The chipping of the brush pile at the yard recycling site was discussed. The firm that has done it in the past wants \$2,000.00 dollars just to set up. Tom Dorshorst has been contacted to do the job if he is interested. Also discussed was the Village purchasing a chipper on their own.

Getting rid of the snow in the parking lanes of Main Street was talked about at length. President Kniprath will talk to Roger Hartjes about what it would cost to load and haul away.

The proposed budget for 2018 was reviewed and Trustee Ziebell moved that it be adopted. Dorshorst seconded. Motion carried.

Trustee Ziebell moved that the tax levy for the Village be set at \$30,580.00 for the 2017 tax roll collected in 2018. President Kniprath seconded. Motion carried.

Resident Jerry Reichert came before the Board representing the Rudolph River Rovers Snowmobile Club and asked that the club again be given permission to use Village land as part of their trail system and street access to the trail subject to the same restrictions as prior years. Dorshorst moved to approve. Ziebell seconded. Motion carried.

Ronetta Discher came before the Board and complained about the standing water on their neighbor's lot. There does not seem to be a simple solution to this problem.

The listed bills were read and approved for payment.

On motion and vote the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,